

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

April 14, 2021

K. Scherr

Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on April 13, 2021 resolved:

That, the on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect to the staff report dated March 30, 2021, related to Cycling and Transportation Demand Management Upcoming Projects:

- a) the above-noted staff report BE RECEIVED;
- b) the Civic Administration BE AUTHORIZED to set a minimum of 250 e-scooters to be placed in the Request for Proposals for an e-scooter Pilot Project as part of a potential combined bike share and e-scooter share micromobility project; and,
- c) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to prepare a plan and initiate a process to determine how a Cargo e-Bike Pilot Project might be undertaken in London including the advantages and disadvantages of a program, key stakeholder input, potential restrictions on where cargo e-bikes may be used and parked, other operating and safety parameters, amendments that would be required to City by-laws, and seek community input. (2021-T05) (2.12/5/CWC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /ap

- cc: J. Stanford, Director, Environment, Fleet and Solid Waste
 - J. Skimming, Manager, Community Energy Initiatives
 - A. Miller, Co-ordinator Transportation Demand Mgt., Environmental Programs
 - J. Friesen, Administrative Assistant II, Environmental and Engineering Services
 - P. McClennan, Executive Assistant to the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

Chair and Members, Transportation Advisory Committee Chair and Members, Cycling Advisory Committee